
April 1, 2025

To:  
Printing and Publishing Officials of the 	
Federal Government 

Subject:  
Rider Requisitions for the  
2024 Supplement “Constitution of the 
United States of America: Analysis and 
Interpretation”

This circular letter is to announce the 
opportunity to submit orders for the 2024 
Supplement to the Constitution of the 
United States of America, Analysis and 
Interpretation, Senate Document 118-15, 
which contains annotations of cases decided by the Supreme Court of the United States from 
October 2022 to the end date of July 1, 2024. The Supplement is printed every 2 years.

April 14, 2025, has been established as the ABSOLUTE deadline for the receipt of orders to ride 
the printing of the 2024 Supplement to the Constitution of the United States of America, Analysis and 
Interpretation. Please use the following estimated rider rate when preparing your requisitions:

Per Copy……$13.97

The requisition (Standard Form 1) https://www.gpo.gov/docs/default-source/forms-
standards-pdf-files/formsf1-rev.pdf  should be made out for the 2024 Supplement to the 
Constitution of the United States of America: Analysis and Interpretation (riding jacket 58-
765).

Be sure to indicate the number of copies needed for your organization and include the correct 
Billing Address Code (BAC) for your bureau/office on your requisitions. Also, please include 
your Line of Accounting (LOA) number on the SF1, and all agencies are required to provide 
GPO with their Component Treasury Account System (TAS) and Business Event Type Code 
(BETC) information for all IPAC transactions. For GPO customer agencies who have GT&C’s and 
G-Invoicing Orders approved and in place with GPO, please provide that information on the 
rider SF1. For additional information related to doing business with GPO in G-Invoicing, please 
go to our dedicated GPO G-Invoicing webpage at: https://www.gpo.gov/how-to-work-with-us/
agency/g-invoicing.
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Please forward all rider requisitions to the Office of Congressional Publishing Services, Stop: 
CSC, U.S. Government Publishing Office, Washington, DC 20401, send by email to  
cps@gpo.gov, or send by fax 202-512-1101. If you have any questions concerning this letter 
please direct them to Ken DeThomasis, Congressional Publishing Services, on 202-512-0224.

Sincerely,

TED PRIEBE
Managing Director, Government Publishing & Print Procurement
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